


The Motor Accident Injuries (MAI) Scheme’s purpose is to provide treatment and care and a financial 
assistance safety net for an injured person so they can focus on their recovery. To achieve this 
requires a balance to be struck between the provision of up to five years of defined benefits with 
some certain, clearly identified processes, such as the power to suspend benefits if a person does 
not attend appointments or engage with their recovery. A supportive framework is in place, not just 
for the Committee’s identified class of persons, but for all injured persons who apply to the MAI 
Scheme. 

I am advised that the MAI Commission intends to update the Motor Accident Injuries (Treatment and 
Care) Guidelines following the Bill’s passage to include guidance to MAI insurers on matters to take 
into consideration when developing an injured person’s recovery plan. The guidelines will require an 
insurer to take into account an injured person’s work, personal and carer commitments, and their 
residential area, when preparing a recovery plan (similar to clause 3.2.4 of the guidelines for 
arranging assessments). The guidance will be additional to the requirements of section 120 of the 
Motor Accident Injuries Act 2019 (MAI Act) including the appropriateness of the provider, among 
other factors, and the consultation required on the content of the recovery plan provided for by 
section 123.  

The recovery plan is required to be provided to the injured person and their treating practitioner so 
they can provide their input, including any transport assistance that may be required and paid for by 
the insurer. At any time, the injured person can raise with the insurer if a change is required to their 
approved treatment and care outlined in the recovery plan because they are encountering access 
issues. Obviously, if a suspension of benefits is to occur, proposed section 124A requires a number of 
steps to be followed and for the insurer to consider the reasonable excuse that is offered in response 
to a notice of suspension.  

The safeguards that are in place mean there are measures to mitigate the potential for an unequal 
impact on individuals. There are numerous opportunities for the injured person to raise their 
personal circumstances with the MAI insurer and the MAI insurer is obligated to take these into 
account in developing the recovery plan. 

I trust this additional information addresses the Committee’s concern. 

Yours sincerely 

Chris Steel MLA 
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